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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
           NEWSLETTER – 24.09.21

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                           E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                                       @htseaton (twitter)
Covid

Thank you to everybody who has helped us to protect our school community over the last three weeks by being vigilant and taking pupils for PCR tests if showing symptoms OR if living in a household where parents/siblings/ guardians have tested positive for Covid. This has helped to quickly identify both symptomatic and non -symptomatic cases within our school community so they could isolate. The main symptoms to look out for are temperature, cough, loss of taste and smell, symptoms such as sickness, lethargy, headache and runny nose are also known symptoms and have also led to the identification of positive Covid cases. Whilst children under 18 or double vaccinated adults are no longer required to isolate if they have been in close contact of a positive case, the recommendation is to seek a PCR test. We are positively encouraging this so as to prevent the spread in the school and wider community. Whilst lateral flow tests can identify cases PCR tests remain more accurate and reliable hence the government’s recommendation to seek one if living in a household with a positive case 

Our Covid email covid@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk remains the contact route for reporting suspected cases and results for PCR tests.

Holiday Dates for Your Diary 2021/2022

22nd Oct 
School Closes

1st Nov 

School Reopens

17th Dec

School Closes

4th Jan

School Reopens

18th Feb

School Closes

28th Feb

School Reopens

8th April

School Closes

25th April
School Reopens

2nd May

Bank Holiday – School closed
27th May
School Closes

9th June

School Opens
21st July

School Closes for summer holidays
Winter Coats

Now that the weather is changing can we please ask that children come to school in appropriate outdoor clothing i.e. waterproof winter coat, hat and gloves.  Can you also please make sure that all items of clothing have their name and year group on.

Parking

Please can we request that parents / guardians do not park at the top of Crawford Street opposite school or in the area behind the double yellow lines as this is causing a danger to pedestrians and may result in a parking fine.  The areas adjacent to school are residents parking only and the double yellow lines are enforceable. The traffic wardens have been out this week patrolling the area around drop off and pick up times.  Please ensure anyone dropping off or collecting your child is aware of the request not to park in these places and the possibility of a parking fine.  
Dogs

Can we politely remind parents / guardians that dogs are not allowed onto the school grounds or premises at any time.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Medical conditions/allergies

Please make sure that you advise school of any new medical conditions and/or allergies for your child and complete a new pupil data entry form in order for us to update our records.
Pupil Premium

You may be aware that schools receive additional funding, known as Pupil Premium, for pupils who are entitled to benefit related Free School Meals, service children and looked after children. 

We often miss out on parents applying for benefit free school meals when pupils are in years Reception to Yr 2 as they receive a Universal free school meal and therefore do not think they need to apply.  As well as school missing out on this funding parents are also missing out on contributions towards educational visits etc. that this funding provides.  Applications can easily be made by telephoning Benefits Department on 01429 284188.  Application forms are also available from the school office.     [image: image5.png]
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








